
From: chris@murphylawfirmllc.com <chris@murphylawfirmllc.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/27/2013 12:49:32 PM
Subject: Summerville Rotary Club

Katherine:

Please extend my regrets to Gov. Haley as I will be unable to attend my Rotary meeting this Wednesday when she is 
the featured speaker. As often happens when we are out of session, I have 3 family court hearings that day.

Additionally, please let her know that if needed I could arrange a meet and greet for her at my clubhouse in Coosaw 
Creek.

Christopher J. Murphy, Esq.
Murphy Law Firm, L.L.C. 
136 West Richardson Avenue 
Summerville, SC 29483
Phone: (843) 832-1120
Fax: (843) 832-5969
www.murphylawfirmllc.com

This communication, together with any attachments, may contain information that is confidential, proprietary, 
legally privileged or otherwise exempt from disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient of this 
communication, you are hereby notified that the distribution, reading, copying or other use of this 

communication and any attachments hereto is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please reply 
immediately to the sender or destroy this communication. Thank you for your cooperation.
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